From: Robinson.MLA, Selina <Selina.Robinson.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: May 27, 2019 2:35 PM
To: Minister, MAH MAH:EX

**Subject:** FW: Wet Facility on 2nd Street or 70th Avenue, Grand Forks, B.C.

**Attachments:** 2nd street site.jpg

From: s.22

Sent: Monday, May 27, 2019 2:28 PM

To: Robinson.MLA, Selina

**Cc:** daybreakkelowna@cbc.ca; richard.cannings@parl.gc.ca; Larson.MLA, Linda; interiorregion@bchousing.org; complaintresolution@bchousing.org; bchceo@bchousing.org; justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca; Jean-

Yves.Duclos@parl.gc.ca; Conroy.MLA, Katrine; David.Lametti@parl.gc.ca; Darcy.MLA, Judy; Farnworth.MLA, Mike; Eby.MLA, David; Horgan.MLA, John; Brian Taylor; Zak Eburne-Stoodley; Cathy Korolek; Neil Krog; Chris Moslin; Christine Thompson; Rod Zielinski

Subject: Wet Facility on 2nd Street or 70th Avenue, Grand Forks, B.C.

Dear Ms. Robinson,

s.22

We picked this town because it seemed friendly and safe. We don't feel that way anymore, and are horrified by what we are seeing. Seems like something fishy is going on here. Our town is turning into a destination for drug abusers, who know that they will get free food and housing with no questions asked, and they are starting to come here from afar. We have a known group of about 12 drug addicts who are being coddled with a warming centre and free meals. We are about to open a Soup Kitchen which will also feed them. They will never move into the 2nd Street Project, where ever it is located. They prefer to live by their own rules and giving them free food and shelter is not helping them, it is enabling them. We had two underage American runaways staying at the current warming centre and no one was checking ID's? If we get this Wet Facility it will only encourage more drug addicts. We don't need or want them.

Our city council and town is **being bullied by BC Housing** into taking a Wet Facility that we do not need. We do not have the resources to help people in need. We do not have enough RCMP to do their jobs now; they are understaffed and unable to control the drug usage here now. We have drug users shooting up in the parks and in family neighbourhoods, leaving needles everywhere. Meanwhile the RCMP are seen to be attending the Warming Centre two or three times a day. What will it look like after this unnecessary Wet Facility is built? Nelson is crying out for a facility like this, build it there.

I strongly condemn the building of anything like this Wet Facility. The local drug addicts will not use it, and we will be importing criminal elements from all over the region. I don't want it in **either location.** 

I do not understand why Grand Forks was even considered for this facility. We just do not need it. There has been no credible counting of the homeless population here, although we do know that about 12 drug addicts are being coddled at the current warming centre. Why is B.C. Housing building a facility in a town with no resources to look after the tenants? As I stated we do not have enough RCMP, or medical or counciling resources. Our hospital cannot cope with this either. We don't need more pandering to drug addicts. They are homeless by choice, they would rather buy drugs and get free handouts from Whispers Of Hope which runs the warming centre and the new Soup Kitchen of which our Mayer is involved. Apparently his friend owns the building where the Warming Centre is housed. It really seems like something shady is happening in Grand Forks. In the past election Mayor Brian Taylor won only about half the seats. He got about 500

votes out of 1050, whereas we had a signed petition by 1024 residents opposing the Wet Facility within two weeks, which he just pushed to the side and did not acknowledge.

Since December 2018 we have been spending almost \$60,000.00 per month to support 12 drug addicts. We could have bought each of them a house by now. WHAT A COLOSSAL WASTE OF MONEY. The Federal Government has refused our application for flood assistance, and the people who were affected by last year's flooding are not getting anything. The downtown core has many businesses that have not reopened due to insurance claims, etc. Think what that \$60,000. per month would have meant to them. And all the people who were displaced will not even be able to move into the low rental housing being built at another location. Where is the fairness in this?

# WHAT ABOUT THE FLOOD VICTIMS FROM LAST YEAR. WHERE ARE THE PRIORITIES TO HELP THEM?

Please do not create more problems for our town. s.22 s.22

Please do not create

more drug crime which is getting worse and worse.

## I repeat BCH IS BULLYING OUR TOWN.

Attached is a picture of the location B.C. Housing is proposing for this facility. It was under a food of water last year.

s.22



From: s.22

Sent: May 29, 2019 5:20 PM
To: Minister, MAH MAH:EX

Cc: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX; Weaver.MLA, Andrew LASS:EX; Larson.MLA, Linda LASS:EX;

Conroy.MLA, Katrine LASS:EX; Eby.MLA, David LASS:EX; richard.canning@parl.gc.ca; justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca; jean-yves.duclos@parl.gc.ca; XT:GrandForks, City ENV:IN; btaylor@grandforks.ca; zestoodley@grandforks.ca; ckorolek@grandforks.ca; nkrog@grandforks.ca; cmoslin@grandforks.ca; cthompson@grandforks.ca; rzielinski@grandforks.ca; bchceo@bchousing.org; interiorregion@bchousing.org;

ViewerContactBC@globalnews.ca; tips@globaltvbc.com;

ViewerContactOkanagan@globalnews.ca; okanagan@globalnews.ca; news@castanet.net;

jensen.edwards@grandforksgazette.ca; daybreakkelowna@cbc.ca

**Subject:** Supportive Housing in Grand Forks, B.C.

May 30, 2019

The Honourable, Selina Robinson Minister of Housing Room 310 Parliament Buildings, Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Via: Email MAH.Minister@gov.bc.ca

Dear Minister Robinson:

Re: Supportive Housing in Grand Forks BC

I am writing to implore you to help our City still trying to recover from the devastating flood of 2018 but which is being torn apart by the actions and strong- arm tactics of BC Housing. Our Council's focus should be on the recovery and infrastructure rebuild of Grand Forks but instead have had to concentrate their attention to the supportive housing issue and the concerns voiced by most residents in the City of Grand Forks and the bullying of BC Housing.

We are currently in a fight for the survival of Grand Forks. We have a population of 4000 people with little job development for those in search of employment to meet the current level of income to deal with the constantly rising costs to cover basic necessities. The influx of people that will be sent to Grand Forks to fill the low income and supportive housing accommodations will only cause further hardship on people already residing in Grand Fork to find adequate employment. We are being inundated with social support services in the way of no barrier supportive housing with units that far exceeds our current need, a shelter that is being funded by BCH which houses 10 to 15 people a night and must be run as a no barrier, anything goes facility and a soup kitchen which has a record of attracting and allowing an anything goes clientele. They do not and will not take responsibility for being the source of bringing undesirables to our area. We have a police force that is seriously undermanned for the needs of the City, 10 or so prolific thieves from the Grand Forks area who are labeled homeless and who suffer from drug addiction and mental health issues, and little to no support services, rehabilitation or other programs to offer to these people. It has been confirmed that of the 10 prolific's that stay at the Warming Centre/Shelter, a number will not seek accommodations at the Supportive Housing facility

As our downtown core is still attempting to recover from the flooding which took place last year, the Federal Government has rejected Grand Fork's bid for an infrastructure upgrade grant. That means we will not see dikes, ditches, drainage, sewer back flow prevention etc., so our City is likely to flood again. Business owners have just been given the news that the Red Cross has denied their applications for flood relief funds which they were promised at the start of the recovery process. Before the flooding and when the shelter and soup kitchen were located in the downtown area, our business owners had to deal with vagrancy, drug paraphernalia, thefts and fecal matter on sidewalks outside their businesses by those who were drawn to our City because word was they could get food and shelter at these no rules establishments.

When the Citizens were told that BC Housing bought (under a numbered company) land that is located at the east entrance to our downtown area, they rallied around our business owners and signed a petition against this facility which was presented to our MLA, Linda Larson. We were then informed, after the fact, that the Whispers of Hope soup kitchen was going to open at the opposite end of our downtown core which is the gateway to our municipal campground and proximity to our children's water park. The Warming Centre is now attempting, with funding and support from BC Housing and under the umbrella of Whispers of Hope, is attempting to secure a facility on another corner to our downtown core

Our City Council has been working overtime with BCH to try and find an alternative location better suited for the facility but were rejected at every turn until the City owned land next to the low-income housing facility being built by BCH was offered. They are currently in negotiations regarding this site but it comes with its own set of issues and the area that is now being proposed is in a residential area, which also is home to the low income housing currently being built by BCH, the women's shelter, skate park and recreational facilities. We and Council are being told by BCH that it is one lot or the other, no exceptions. The community was misled to believe that these low-income housing units were going to be offered to those who were affected by the flood. We have since learned that this is not the case. They will be offered to those who qualify from Prince George to Creston. We have been told by BCH that it is either the location by the Women's Transition House or the Downtown location, period.

Our police force is seriously undermanned for the issues which are now plaguing our City. We are an 11-member detachment, with 8 active members now. The RCMP are having to attend at the Shelter several times a day daily as well as deal with other areas where these problem people congregate. Where I once felt safe in my homes, we no longer have that sense of security due to an addicted individual standing at our door staring at us while we were sleeping, thefts, assaults on our townspeople. We must worry about who's on the other side of the door as a resident was assaulted recently in a violent home invasion. The Warming Centre has open drug use and deals happening in plain sight while the residents deal with the comings and goings of the drug addicted night and day, they harbor criminals and allow stolen property to be stored at their facility. The residents in that area also deal with threats of violence and intimidation from the clientele of the Warming Centre because of their reporting issues to the proper authorities. They have admitted that there are only 10 occupants who use the shelter and will be offered the rooms being built but a number will not seek accommodations at the Supportive Housing facility, yet we are getting a 34 unit complex. This means we will be getting the hard to house from other communities which will put additional pressure on our RCMP, health and welfare workers, of which we are seriously lacking.

Grand Forks needs a chance to breath. We are at the breaking point for our survival. Where, one year ago, we were all brought together as one in our fight to save our community, our neighbourhoods, our neighbours, we are now being pitted against each other as to who is better suited to have the unenviable privilege to have the no barrier housing facility in their neighbourhood. There are threats of vigilantism and civil disobedience.

In conclusion, I would like to say that I, and many other Grand Forks citizens believe that you and your colleagues, as elected officials and/or public servants, with the power to make and reverse decisions, hold the fate of our community in your hands. We therefore beseech you to immediately impose a moratorium on all social support services under the auspices of the Province that have been planned for Grand Forks, until such time as: 1) our community has substantially recovered from the flood; 2) an enumeration of the homeless (sheltered and unsheltered) has been conducted demonstrating a need for housing for the hard to house; 3) a coherent and well-defined overall community plan has been developed taking into account other established and planned social support services in our community, and this plan has been communicated to the citizens of Grand Forks; and 4) a location that would be amenable to all stakeholders is found (should it be determined that the benefit of a low-barrier housing facility would outweigh any inherent risks to the community at large.

I would like to thank you for the time you have taken to read this letter and for the consideration of the contents herein. I look forward to your reply.

s.22

From: s.22

**Sent:** May 27, 2019 9:23 AM **To:** MAH.Minister@gov.bc.ca

**Subject:** we need help

The Honourable, Selina Robinson Minister of Housing Room 310 Parliament Buildings, Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Via: Email MAH.Minister@gov.bc.ca

Dear Minister Robinson:

Re: Supportive Housing in Grand Forks BC

I am writing to implore you to help our City still trying to recover from the devastating flood of 2018 but which is being torn apart by the actions and strong- arm tactics of BC Housing. Our Council's focus should be on the recovery and infrastructure rebuild of Grand Forks but instead have had to concentrate their attention to the supportive housing issue and the concerns voiced by most residents in the City of Grand Forks and the bullying of BC Housing.

We are currently in a fight for the survival of Grand Forks. We have a population of 4000 people with little job development for those in search of employment to meet the current level of income to deal with the constantly rising costs to cover basic necessities. The influx of people that will be sent to Grand Forks to fill the low income and supportive housing accommodations will only cause further hardship on people already residing in Grand Fork to find adequate employment. We are being inundated with social support services in the way of no barrier supportive housing with units that far exceeds our current need, a shelter that is being funded by BCH which houses 10 to 15 people a night and must be run as a no barrier, anything goes facility and a soup kitchen which has a record of attracting and allowing an anything goes clientele. They do not and will not take responsibility for being the source of bringing undesirables to our area. We have a police force that is seriously undermanned for the needs of the City, 10 or so prolific thieves from the Grand Forks area who are labeled homeless and who suffer from drug addiction and mental health issues, and little to no support services, rehabilitation or other programs to offer to these people. It has been confirmed that of the 10 prolifics that stay at the Warming Centre/Shelter, a number will not seek accommodations at the Supportive Housing facility

As our downtown core is still attempting to recover from the flooding which took place last year, the Federal Government has rejected Grand Fork's bid for an infrastructure upgrade grant. That means we will not see dikes, ditches, drainage, sewer back flow prevention etc., so our City is likely to flood again. Business owners have just been given the news that the Red Cross has denied their applications for flood relief funds which they were promised at the start of the recovery process. Before the flooding and when the shelter and soup kitchen were located in the downtown area, our business owners had to deal with vagrancy, drug paraphernalia, thefts and fecal matter on sidewalks outside their businesses by those who were drawn to our City because word was they could get food and shelter at these no rules establishments.

When the Citizens were told that BC Housing bought (under a numbered company) land that is located at the east entrance to our downtown area, they rallied around our business owners and signed a petition against this facility which was presented to our MLA, Linda Larson. We were then informed, after the fact, that the Whispers of Hope soup kitchen was going to open at the opposite end of our downtown core which is the gateway to our municipal campground and proximity to our children's water park. The Warming Centre is now attempting, with funding and support from BC Housing and under the umbrella of Whispers of Hope, is attempting to secure a facility on another corner to our downtown core

Our City Council has been working overtime with BCH to try and find an alternative location better suited for the facility but were rejected at every turn until the City owned land next to the low-income housing facility being built by BCH was offered. They are currently in negotiations regarding this site but it comes with its own set of issues and the area that is now being proposed is in a residential area, which also is home to the low income housing currently being built by BCH, the women's shelter, skate park and recreational facilities. We and Council are being told by BCH that it is one lot or the other, no exceptions. The community was misled to believe that these low-income housing units were going to be offered to those who were affected by the flood. We have since learned that this is not the case. They will be offered to those who qualify from Prince George to Creston. We have been told by BCH that it is either the location by the Women's Transition House or the Downtown location, period.

Our police force is seriously undermanned for the issues which are now plaguing our City. We are an 11- member detachment, with 8 active members now. The RCMP are having to attend at the Shelter several times a day daily as well as deal with other areas where these problem people congregate. Where I once felt safe in my homes, we no longer have that sense of security due to an addicted individual standing at our door staring at us while we were sleeping, thefts, assaults on our townspeople. We must worry about who's on the other side of the door as a resident was assaulted recently in a violent home invasion. The Warming Centre has open drug use and deals happening in plain sight while the residents deal with the comings and goings of the drug addicted night and day, they harbor criminals and allow stolen property to be stored at their facility. The residents in that area also deal with threats of violence and intimidation from the clientele of the Warming Centre because of their reporting issues to the proper authorities. They have admitted that there are only 10 occupants who use the shelter and will be offered the rooms being built but a number will not seek accommodations at the Supportive Housing facility, yet we are getting a 34 unit complex. This means we will be getting the hard to house from other communities which will put additional pressure on our RCMP, health and welfare workers, of which we are seriously lacking.

Grand Forks needs a chance to breath. We are at the breaking point for our survival. Where, one year ago, we were all brought together as one in our fight to save our community, our neighbourhoods, our neighbours, we are now being pitted against each other as to who is better suited to have the unenviable privilege to have the no barrier housing facility in their neighbourhood. There are threats of vigilantism and civil disobedience.

In conclusion, I would like to say that I, and many other Grand Forks citizens believe that you and your colleagues, as elected officials and/or public servants, with the power to make and reverse decisions, hold the fate of our community in your hands. We therefore beseech you to immediately impose a moratorium on all social support services under the auspices of the Province that have been planned for

Grand Forks, until such time as: 1) our community has substantially recovered from the flood; 2) an enumeration of the homeless (sheltered and unsheltered) has been conducted demonstrating a need for housing for the hard to house; 3) a coherent and well-defined overall community plan has been developed taking into account other established and planned social support services in our community, and this plan has been communicated to the citizens of Grand Forks; and 4) a location that would be amenable to all stakeholders is found (should it be determined that the benefit of a low-barrier housing facility would outweigh any inherent risks to the community at large.

I would like to thank you for the time you have taken to read this letter and for the consideration of the contents herein. I look forward to your reply.

From: BC Housing CEO <bchceo@bchousing.org>

**Sent:** July 19, 2019 2:02 PM

**To:** s.22

**Subject:** Your email to the Honourable Selina Robinson

Ref: 246785 Dear <sup>s.22</sup>

Your May 27, 2019, email to the Honourable Selina Robinson, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, regarding supportive housing in Grand Forks has been forwarded to me. As Chief Executive Officer of BC Housing, I am pleased to respond.

There is an urgent need for a range of housing in Grand Forks, including housing for people experiencing homelessness or at risk of homelessness. Grand Forks has seen the displacement of citizens and an increase in homelessness over the past few years due to flooding, housing affordability, and other economic and social factors.

As per our commitment to the City of Grand Forks, we have agreed to defer any conversations on supportive housing until this fall. However, construction is underway on a 52-unit affordable rental housing project for families, seniors and people with disabilities located at 6895 19th Street, which is expected to complete by winter 2019.

We will continue to work with the City of Grand Forks to address affordable housing needs in the community.

Thank you for taking the time to write.

Yours truly,

Shayne Ramsay

Chief Executive Officer

From: s.22

Sent: May 27, 2019 9:01 AM
To: Minister, MAH MAH:EX

Cc: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX; Weaver.MLA, Andrew LASS:EX; Larson.MLA, Linda LASS:EX;

Darcy.MLA, Judy LASS:EX; Farnworth.MLA, Mike LASS:EX; Eby.MLA, David LASS:EX; richard.canning@parl.gc.ca; justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca; jean-yves.duclos@parl.gc.ca;

btaylor@grandforks.ca; Zak Eburne-Stoodley; Rod Z.; Cathy K.; Neil K.; Chris M.; Christine T.; bchceo@bchousing.org; interiorregion@bchousing.org; ViewerContactBC@globalnews.ca; tips@GlobalTVBC.com; ViewerContactOkanagan@globalnews.ca; news@castanet.net; jensen.edwards@grandforksgazette.ca; daybreakkelowna@cbc.ca; david.lametti@parl.gc.ca

**Subject:** Supportive Housing in Grand Forks BC (Hard to House Wet Facility)

**Attachments:** Opposition to Hard to House GF.pdf

Attached is a PDF of my letter expressing my concerns over the on going Bullying that BCH has been doing to the Citizens of Grand Forks BC. Please acknowledge receipt of this communication, s.22 Thank you.

s.22

May 27, 2019

The Honourable, Selina Robinson Minister of Housing Room 310 Parliament Buildings, Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Via: Email MAH.Minister@gov.bc.ca

Dear Minister Robinson:

Re: Supportive Housing in Grand Forks BC

I am writing to implore you to help our City still trying to recover from the devastating flood of 2018, but which is being torn apart by the actions and strong-arm tactics of BC Housing. Our Council's focus should be on the recovery and infrastructure rebuild of Grand Forks but instead have had to concentrate their attention to the supportive housing issue and the concerns voiced by most residents in the City of Grand Forks and the bullying of BC Housing.

s.22 The

number one reason the Junkies and their enablers are turning this town into an uncomfortable environment when you must worry about your house being safe even if you go away for the day. And the Justice System does nothing when they get caught. Check out the new tenants from out of town arriving at the Warming Center now and more will come. British Columbia Housing is not listening to the citizens of this City. NO means NO. **WE DO NOT WANT SUPPORTIVE HOUSING.** 

BCH is offering money to the Warming Centre for extensions, even though the cool weather is long gone. As I understand it WHO (Whispers of Hope) did not advocate for the extension for April, May and it continues. The community did not ask for a 24 hr per day hang out center but that is what BCH has imposed on us. This is the ghetto BCH is pushing onto Grand Forks. BCH is the conduit for the money to Warming Centre. How the hell are we going to get these Super Users (Junkies and Thieves) into a Rapid Response 2 Homelessness project with rules, when it is a free for all at the Warming Center which is s.22 BCH has previously stated they are not in the Business of running shelters, so I wonder what BCH is really doing. We are not interested in being the Kootenay Ghetto. So please back off.

At the current warming center I see the problem as a lack of rules and accountability. I have no idea how tenants there at the Warming Center will adapt to a rules based, supportive housing unit. My feeling is not even one of these people will accept they have to pay rent, internet, tv etc. to live somewhere with rules. They would have no where to store their stolen contraband.

We are currently in a fight for the survival of Grand Forks. We have a population of 4,000 people with little job development for those in search of employment to meet the current level of income to deal with the constantly rising costs to cover necessities. The influx of people that will be sent to Grand Forks to fill the low income and supportive housing accommodations will only cause further hardship on people already residing in Grand Fork to find adequate employment. We are being inundated with social support services in the way of no barrier supportive housing with units that far exceeds our current need, a shelter that is being funded by BCH which houses 10 to 15 people a night and must be run as a no barrier, anything goes facility and a soup kitchen which has a record of attracting and allowing an anything goes clientele. They do not and will not take responsibility for being the source of bringing undesirables to our area. We have a police force that is seriously undermanned for the needs of the City, 10 or so prolific thieves from the Grand Forks area who are labeled homeless and who suffer from drug addiction and mental health issues, and little to no support services, rehabilitation or other programs to offer to these people. It has been confirmed that of the 10 prolific individuals that stay at the Warming Centre/Shelter, a number will not seek accommodations at the Supportive Housing facility

As our downtown core is still attempting to recover from the flooding which took place last year, the Federal Government has rejected Grand Fork's bid for an infrastructure upgrade grant. That means we will not see dikes, ditches, drainage, sewer back flow prevention etc., so our City is likely to flood again. Business owners have just been given the news that the Red Cross has denied their applications for flood relief funds which they were promised at the start of the recovery process. Before the flooding and when the shelter and soup kitchen were located in the downtown area, our business owners had to deal with vagrancy, drug paraphernalia, thefts and fecal matter on sidewalks outside their businesses by those who were drawn to our City because word was they could get food and shelter at these no rules establishments.

When the Citizens were told that BC Housing bought (under a numbered company) land that is located at the east entrance to our downtown area, they rallied around our business owners and signed a petition against this facility which was presented to our MLA, Linda Larson. We were then informed, after the fact, that the Whispers of Hope soup kitchen was going to open at the opposite end of our downtown core which is the gateway to our municipal campground and proximity to our children's water park. The Warming Centre is now attempting, with funding and support from BC Housing and under the umbrella of Whispers of Hope, is attempting to secure a facility on another corner to our downtown core

Our City Council has been working overtime with BCH to try and find an alternative location better suited for the facility but were rejected at every turn until the City owned land next to the low-income housing facility being built by BCH was offered.

They are currently in negotiations regarding this site but it comes with its own set of issues and the area that is now being proposed is in a residential area, which also is home to the low income housing currently being built by BCH, the women's shelter, skate park and recreational facilities. We and Council are being told by BCH that it is one lot or the other, no exceptions. The community was misled to believe that these low-income housing units were going to be offered to those who were affected by the flood. We have since learned that this is not the case. They will be offered to those who qualify from Prince George to Creston. We have been told by BCH that it is either the location by the Women's Transition House or the Downtown location, period.

Our police force is seriously undermanned for the issues which are now plaquing our City. We are an 11- member detachment, with 8 active members now. The RCMP are having to attend at the Shelter several times a day daily as well as deal with other areas where these problem people congregate. Where I once felt safe in my homes, we no longer have that sense of security due to an addicted individual standing at our door staring at us while we were sleeping, thefts, assaults on our townspeople. We must worry about who's on the other side of the door as a resident was assaulted recently in a violent home invasion. The Warming Centre has open drug use and deals happening in plain sight while the residents deal with the comings and goings of the drug addicted night and day, they harbor criminals and allow stolen property to be stored at their facility. The residents in that area also deal with threats of violence and intimidation from the clientele of the Warming Centre because of their reporting issues to the proper authorities. They have admitted that there are only 10 occupants who use the shelter and will be offered the rooms being built but a number will not seek accommodations at the Supportive Housing facility, yet we are getting a 32/34-unit complex. This means we will be getting the hard to house from other communities which will put additional pressure on our RCMP, health and welfare workers, of which we are seriously lacking.

Grand Forks needs a chance to breath. We are at the breaking point for our survival. Where, one year ago, we were all brought together as one in our fight to save our community, our neighbourhoods, our neighbours, we are now being pitted against each other as to who is better suited to have the unenviable privilege to have the no barrier housing facility in their neighbourhood. There are threats of vigilantism and civil disobedience.

In conclusion, I would like to say that I, and many other Grand Forks citizens believe that you and your colleagues, as elected officials and/or public servants, with the power to make and reverse decisions, hold the fate of our community in your hands. We therefore beseech you to immediately impose a moratorium on all social support services under the auspices of the Province that have been planned for Grand Forks, until such time as: 1) our community has substantially recovered from the flood; 2) an enumeration of the homeless (sheltered and unsheltered) has

been conducted demonstrating a need for housing for the hard to house; 3) a coherent and well-defined overall community plan has been developed taking into account other established and planned social support services in our community, and this plan has been communicated to the citizens of Grand Forks; and 4) a location that would be amenable to all stakeholders is found (should it be determined that the benefit of a low-barrier housing facility would outweigh any inherent risks to the community at large.

I would like to thank you for the time you have taken to read this letter and for the consideration of the contents herein. I look forward to your reply.

s.22

#### cc:

Premier John Horgan, Premier@gov.bc.ca
Andrew Wilkinson, Leader of the Opposition,
Dr. Andrew Weaver, Green Party Leader, andrew.weaver.MLA@leg.bc.ca
Linda Larsen, MLA Boundary-Similkameen, linda.larson.MLA@leg.bc.ca
Katrina Conroy, Min. of Children and Family Development,
katrine.conroy.MLA@leg.bc.ca
Judy Darcy, Minister of Mental Health and Addictions judy.darcy.MLA@leg.bc.ca

Judy Darcy, Minister of Mental Health and Addictions judy.darcy.MLA@leg.bc.ca Mike Farnworth, Minister of Public Safety and Solicitor General mike.farnworth.MLA@leg.bc.ca

David Eby, Attorney General, david.eby.MLA@leg.bc.ca

Richard Canning, MP South Okanagan-West Kootenay, richard.canning@parl.gc.ca Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister, justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca Jean-Yves. Duclos, Minister for Families, Children and Social Development, jean-

yves.duclos@parl.gc.ca

David Lametti, Minister of Justice, david.lametti @parl.gc.ca

City of Grand Forks, info@grandforks.ca, btaylor@grandforks.ca, zestoodley@grandforks.ca, ckorolek@grandforks.ca, nkrog@grandforks.ca, cmoslin@grandforks.ca, cthompson@grandforks.ca, rzielinski@grandforks.ca

Shayne Ramsay, CEO, BC Housing, bchceo@bchousing.org
Ann Howard, Regional Director, BC Housing, interiorregion@bchousing.org
Global BC News, ViewerContactBC@globalnews.ca, tips@GlobalTVBC.com
Global Okanagan, ViewerContactOkanagan@globalnews.ca,
okanagan@globalnews.ca
Castanet.net, news@castanet.net
Grands Forks Gazette, jensen.edwards@grandforksgazette.ca Chris Walker,
daybreakkelowna@cbc.ca

From: BC Housing CEO <bchceo@bchousing.org>

**Sent:** July 19, 2019 2:14 PM

**To:** s.22

**Subject:** Your email to the Honourable Selina Robinson

Ref: 246784

Your May 27, 2019, email to the Honourable Selina Robinson, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, regarding supportive housing in Grand Forks has been forwarded to me. As Chief Executive Officer of BC Housing, I am pleased to respond.

There is an urgent need for a range of housing in Grand Forks, including housing for people experiencing homelessness or at risk of homelessness. Grand Forks has seen the displacement of citizens and an increase in homelessness over the past few years due to flooding, housing affordability, and other economic and social factors.

As per our commitment to the City of Grand Forks, we have agreed to defer any conversations on supportive housing until this fall. However, construction is underway on a 52-unit affordable rental housing project for families, seniors and people with disabilities located at 6895 19th Street, which is expected to complete by winter 2019.

We will continue to work with the City of Grand Forks to address affordable housing needs in the community.

Thank you for taking the time to write.

Yours truly,

Shayne Ramsay

Chief Executive Officer



MINISTRY OF MUNICIPAL AFFAIRS AND HOUSING

MAY 1 4 2019

Min Sig	Reply Direct
DM Advise	DM

FYI / File

s.22

April 4, 2019

Ref: 244566

s.22

s.22

Dear<sup>s.22</sup>

I am in receipt of a petition submitted by s.22 which you signed, regarding the supportive housing project at 7382 2nd Street in Grand Forks. I am writing to provide some additional information on the issues raised in the petition. s.22

There is an urgent need for a range of housing in Grand Forks, including housing for people experiencing homelessness or at risk of homelessness. Grand Forks has seen the displacement of citizens and an increase in homelessness over the past few years due to flooding, housing affordability, and other economic and social factors. Following the 2018 flood, BC Housing announced two developments planned for the Grand Forks area, on 2nd Street and 19th Street, to help address the community's escalating housing shortage and provide housing for vulnerable people in the community who are experiencing, or at risk of, homelessness. The Province of British Columbia is committed to working with the community and local partners to make sure these provincially-funded housing projects meet the needs of residents and the entire community. \$.22

s.22

Before the 2nd Street site was selected, BC Housing and City staff discussed a number of potential s.22 locations, and it was determined that this site was the best option, as it was already zoned for supportive housing, and was located close to amenities. Input from the community has already helped to shape this project; for example, as a result of community consultation, plans changed from a building with 50 bachelor suites to one with 34 one-bedroom apartments.

BC Housing will continue to engage with the Grand Forks community around this project, including continued neighbourhood outreach to residents and businesses. BC Housing will also post updates on the project as well as engagement opportunities on their website at: <a href="https://www.bchousing.org/partner-services/public-engagement/projects/grand-forks-2nd-street">https://www.bchousing.org/partner-services/public-engagement/projects/grand-forks-2nd-street</a>.

The other affordable housing project planned for Grant Forks is a \$2-unit family and seniors development at 6895 19th Street. The City of Grand Forks approved this project, including the form and character of the design, in February 2019. BC Housing will hold community sessions to provide more information and answer questions about the development once an operator has been identified.

s.22

Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing Office of the Minister

Mailing Address: PO Box 9056 Stn Prov Govt Victoria BC V8W 9E2

Phone: 250 387-2283 Fax: 250 387-4312 Location: Room 310 Parliament Buildings Victoria BC V8V 1X4

http://www.gov.bc.ca/mah

Residents of supportive housing come from diverse backgrounds, but the common thread is that all s.22 residents have made the choice to work toward living a healthy, stable life. BC Housing, service providers including Interior Health Authority, and housing operators will work together to ensure that the needs of residents are well matched to the types of support services provided, while also ensuring an appropriate mix of tenants within the buildings. Supportive housing developments like these not only get people out of the cold and into safe, secure housing; they also help people rebuild their lives with the right supports, dignity and respect.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely

Selina Robinson

Minister